
 

 

Newsletter 7 - 3rd August, 2023 
P

o
rt

 B
ro

u
gh

to
n

 A
re

a 
Sc

h
o

o
l 

 

PORT BROUGHTON AREA SCHOOL 

12 East Terrace, Port Broughton SA 5522 

Phone  08 86352 105 

Fax   08 86352 507 

Website  www.pbas.sa.edu.au 

Email  dl.0741_info@schools.sa.edu.au 

Japanese Students Visit PBAS 

On Monday we played host to Moonta Area School’s 13 Japanese visitors and their tour guide 
from Tokyo. Mrs Swan’s Japanese classes had a ball sharing their learning, practicing convers-
ing, playing and getting to know our guests. They’ll be back for a final visit next Monday.  

NB - The Book Week 
parade is on Wednesday 
the 23rd of August from 
10am.  Weather 
permitting this will 
happen outside on the 
hard play area. 
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Dates to Remember 
Saturday 5 to Saturday 12 August 
Canberra/Ski Trip 
Monday 7 August 
Japanese Students Visit 
Tuesday 8 August 
5/6 Parliament Visit Adelaide 
Wed 16 to Friday 18 August 
SAPSASA Soccer 
English ICAS 
Friday 18 August  
Kadina Show 
Monday 21 to Friday 25 August 
Bookweek 
Wednesday 23 August 
Bookweek Parade 
Friday 25 August 
Basketball Regional Finals 
Wednesday 30 August 
Hotshots Tennis 
Maths ICAS 
Friday 1 September 
Girls cricket Gala 
Monday 4 to Wed 6 September 
Body Kind Week 
Tuesday 5  to Thursday 7 September 
Adelaide Show 
Wednesday 6 September 
Hot Shots Tennis 
Thursday 7 September 
Student Free Day 
Friday 8 September 
School Closure 

Resilience ~ Success ~ Respect 

Welcome to term 3, I hope you had an enjoyable break. We are set for another 
busy term with camps, SAPSASA, book week, Copper Coast and Royal Adelaide 
Shows, and of course, learning in the classroom. 
 

The Canberra/Ski trip students depart on Saturday. I hope they have a great 
time on this wonderful experience. Thank you to the staff from PBAS and 
Minlaton District School for all the work that goes into organising an interstate 
camp. I look forward to seeing the photos and hearing about their adventures. 
 

We are well into planning for 2023. The current year 10/11 students are 
involved in subject counselling to select their study options for next year. It is 
essential for the planning and budgeting process that we know student 
numbers. Please let us know if your child is not attending PBAS in 2024. 
 

Congratulations to Amber Cameron, who achieved an A+ on her stage 2 
Research Project. This is an exceptional achievement and represents the hard 
work Amber applied to her studies. 
 

For some time now, the Governing Council have been investigating OSHC (Out 
of School Hours Care) for PBAS. We have progressed to the tender stage of the 
process and hope to have more updates before the end of the term.   
 

Joelene Anderson 
Principal 

As Joelene mentioned above, Congratulations to 
Amber Cameron on her A+ for her research project. 
Below is a quote from Amber regarding this and her 
thoughts on doing a research project. 
 
For me, the research project was an enjoyable and 
educational subject that allowed me to expand my 
creativity in a range of writing styles and enhance 
my research skills.  I found my research topic ‘What 
impacts did the Kangaroo Island 2019-2020 
bushfires have on native flora populations and what 
have been the most effective regeneration 
strategies?’ fascinating, and I was able to use the research project as an 
opportunity to immerse myself in the topic through interviews, and primary 
and secondary sources. Overall, I loved the process of putting together my 
research project and was rewarded with my end result. 

 Congratulations Amber 



 

 

NAIDOC Week Activities  

Resilience ~ Success ~ Respect 

On the last Thursday of term 2 our Reception to Year 6 
students learnt some traditional cultural dances to 
celebrate NAIDOC week, July 2nd to July 9th. Thanks to 
Nikki Ashby & Miss Bianca for providing our students 
with this opportunity.  



 

 

 Agricultural Studies 

Resilience ~ Success ~ Respect 

Year 9-12 Agricultural students at PBAS have been preparing our goats and sheep for competition at the 
Copper Coast Show and Royal Adelaide Show. Students are developing a range of agricultural and animal 
husbandry skills.  



 

 

99 Days of School Celebrations 

Resilience ~ Success ~ Respect 

On the last day of term 2 the reception/year 1 and year 1/2 classes celebrated 99 days of school. 
We celebrated by making hats and necklaces and listening to music and then had a picnic lunch that was 
enjoyed by all. 



 

 

CANTEEN  

MON WEEK 3 - 24/7 

Nicole Hewett 

 

Volunteer Needed 

 

Volunteer Needed 

MON WEEK 4- 31/7 

Volunteer Needed 

 

Sandra Ireland 

 

Volunteer Needed 

MON WEEK 5 - 7/8 

Volunteer Needed 

 

Sandra Ireland 

 

Kim Hewett 

 School and Community Notices 



 

 

School and Community Notices   

Resilience ~ Success ~ Respect 

Quick reminder that 

Hats will be back later 

this term.  They will 

need to be worn every 

day from Monday the 

4th of September. 



 

 

 Term 3 Calendar  

Term 3 2023 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat/Sun 

Week 
3 

7/8 
Japanese Students 
Visit 
Ski Trip 

8/8 
5/6 Parliament 
Visit Adelaide 

9/8 10/8 11/8 12/8, 13/8 

Week 
4 

14/8 15/8 16/8 
SAPSASA Soccer 
 
English ICAS 

17/8 18/8 
 
 
Kadina Show 

19/8, 20/8 

Week 
5 

21/8 
Bookweek 

22/8 23/8 
 
Bookweek Parade 

24/8 25/8 
 
 
Basketball  
Regional Finals 

26/8, 27/8 

 Sports Colour Day  


